



**RVR MEETING**  
[www.ravensbournevalley.org](http://www.ravensbournevalley.org)

**Meeting at Bromley Court Hotel, 7<sup>th</sup> September, 2023 at 8.00pm**

**REVISED AGENDA**

<b>1</b>	<b>Welcome and opening remarks</b>	Vice-Chair (BO)
<b>2</b>	<b>Apologies, acceptance of apologies, absence of Officers</b> Pete Saunders; Dolores & John Ealey; Cllrs Cuthbert, Bainbridge, Grant & Ross, Liz Logan, Richard Fagg, Linda Shipp, Michael Ticknor (other names to be added – as received)	Secretary (JSQ) + others
<b>3</b>	<b>Approval of minutes of last meeting and matters arising</b> Amendments flagged by Parisa re. BEN – see Finances & Any Other Business sections	Vice-Chair (BO)
<b>4</b>	<b>Planning Issues</b> including discussion and approval of action where appropriate for the following areas – as applicable: <b>Bromley &amp; Lewisham</b>	Planning Officer (CL)
<b>5</b>	<b>Finances</b>	
a)	Current status, discussion and approval of income and expenditure	Treasurer (DW)
b)	Use of reserves for supporting projects within the RVR area. Any updates or new proposals for support? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Bromley Environment Network (BEN): Founder-member contribution of £50: RVR Secretary has requested an invoice from BEN (to be sent to the Treasurer).  <b>Response from Jacks Lampon: invoice to be sent by Finance Team.</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Questions: (1) does RVR continue our association with BEN? (2) what will our future contributions be? These will be on presentation of an invoice from BEN.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Vice-Chair /Treasurer
<b>6</b>	<b>Community Projects/Issues</b>	
a)	Update on community activities –covering e.g. Litter-picking, tidying unruly vegetation – recruitment of new Street Friends members; report from last SF meeting; suggestions for next session. – Tree watering email from Susie Clarke on behalf of the Bromley Tree Team	Street Friends (SF) Coordinator (MW)
b)	Beckenham Place Park update Any changes or events that might interest members? Any news/issues resulting from current summer activities in the Park?	EMcM (on behalf of BPP Rep)
c)	AFC Shortlands - Queensmead Recreation Ground Communication forwarded by Secretary to RVR Officers. RVR members can contact RVR Sec for AFC contact details.  <i>We also have several voluntary roles that might be of interest to your members, who might like to indulge in their own interests, whilst also helping the club and local community.</i>	Secretary (JSQ)
<b>7</b>	<b>RVR Membership</b>	
	Report from Road Rep meeting 1st August, news & Issues (see also Item 9 below)	Membership Sec (LM)
<b>8</b>	<b>Road Safety &amp; Traffic</b> (1) Roads and transport update – inc. representation of RVR at Shortlands/Park Langley Safer Neighbourhood Team meetings. (2) Update on other safety and traffic issues  (2) TfL consultations + Open letter to Bromley Council – <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Following circulation to membership, a few responses:</li> </ul>	Roads & Transport Officer (AL)

	<p>N = 9 individuals + West Wickham Residents Association – 4,500</p> <p>Y = 6</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ information &amp; clarification</li> </ul>	<p>Secretary (JSQ) &amp; Newsletter Editor (EMcM)</p> <p>Chair of Bromley Living Streets Brendan Donegan</p>
<b>9</b>	<b>Update from the Councillors</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Input from LBB representatives (or on behalf of absent colleagues).</li> <li>• Future usage of the Council Offices in the Civic Centre, Stockwell Close and Community House in South Street.</li> </ul>	Cllrs Julie Ireland & Graeme Casey
<b>10</b>	<p><b>Any Other Business</b> – to include</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Items from Chair/Vice-Chair (if any)</li> <li>2. BEN: whose email addresses to add to their mailing list at <a href="https://membermojo.co.uk/ben">https://membermojo.co.uk/ben</a></li> <li>3. AFC Shortlands - Queensmead Rec: who will take this forward? <i>Would it be possible to either meet up or have a conversation by phone, to see where are mutual interests could be developed? I am also emailing the Shortlands Residents Association, along with The Friends of Bromley Town Parks, so that we can try to develop as many links within the local community as we can.</i></li> </ol>	<p>Vice-Chair (BO)</p> <p>Secretary (JSQ)/ Newsletter Editor (EMcM)</p> <p>Vice-chair (BO)</p>
<b>11</b>	<b>Next Meeting: Thursday, 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2023</b>	

CL: Clive Lees; DW: Dave Wiltshire; MW: Monica Wiltshire; EMcM: Euan McMaster; LM: Linda Müller; LL: Liz Logan; PS: Peter Saunders; AL: Andrew Lancaster; BO: Beatrice Osborn; JSQ: Jacqueline St. Quinton